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DISTRICT GOVERNORS FINAL 

MESSAGE 

Get Ready, Get Set, Go 

As you read this August edition of the 

Beacon, Cabinet Secretary Helen 

Person and I look are putting the 

Agenda together for the Cabinet 

meeting this Saturday in Farmville. If 

you would like to join us, but have not 

responded, we will try to 

accommodate you, except for your 

ability to join us for the lunch 

following.  CLUB PRESIDENTS, 

please send your club's plans for 

membership, programs, service and 

fundraising projects to your Zone 

Chairs as listed separately in this 

issue. The 2017 - 2018 District 

Directory will be distributed on 

Saturday. You will also be receiving 

new information about the Fall 

Conference speakers, our fall service 

project, and local attractions in 

Halifax County when we meet at 

Berry Hill Conference Center to 

"Celebrate our Proud Past and Plan 

our Path Forward" as we enter our 

Second Century of Service in 

January.  Updates will be given on the 

24B Mobile Health Unit, the RAM 

Wise expedition, the Centennial 

mailto:wmeloncwe@aol.com
mailto:wmeloncwe@aol.com
mailto:SusanE@yahoo.com
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Ssrvice Challenge and PR grant from LCI, the new Global Action Team 

framework, the 24B ALERT Team, and the new MyLion app for mobile phones 

from LCI and much more. So I hope to see each of you at the Woodlands August 

5th. 

Since returning from Chicago, your DG has had the pleasure of attending the 

Lawrenceville Lions 90th Charter Night to present them with a Banner 

Anniversary patch. I also have begun making official DG visits with 

Goochland, Crewe-Burkeville, Blackstone, and Hopewell Lions Clubs. If you are a 

Facebook user please like and join the Lions of Virginia: District 24B group to 

follow whatôs happening in 24B.  FVDG Calvin Easter and I have attended the 

Virginia Lions Hearing Foundation and the Lions of Virginia Foundation meetings 

in Charlottesville.  PDG Lee Winder, FVDG Calvin, Lion Duncan Cooke and I 

held a 24B Budget planning meeting; and I met with DG Beth Stevens from 24D at 

Colonial Heritage Golf Club in Williamsburg to plan a joint District 24B and 24D 

Winter Conference on February 10, 2018.  I am very proud to report that FVDG 

Calvin, wife Mary Katherine, Winston Harrell and friend, and your DG worked 

alongside 24D Lions in their Mobile Screening Unit at RAM July 21-23 serving 

nearly 100 hours together helping to screen @ 800 for hearing, vision and eye 

pressure.  

My schedule for August includes official DG visits to Richmond Battlefield, 

GASP, Chesterfield PB, Lynchburg 7 Hills, Brookneal, South Boston, and 

Clarksville. 

There is a 24B Eye Glasses recycling day scheduled for August 12 in Farmville, 

and a Region 1 Zone 1meeting planned in Lynchburg August 24. 

Where there's a need, there's a 24B Lion. 

I'm proud to say We Serve. 

Where thereôs a need in District 24B, there is a Lion, 

 

My email is Hankandann704@verizon.net  or call me at 804-226-2828. 

Lion Ann L. Ragland 

District Governor 24-B 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Hankandann704@verizon.net
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Lion Calvin Easter 

1st Vice-District Governor   

ñWhere there are needs, there are Lionsò 

Yes, there are needs in the state of Virginia.  Lions of Virginia 

have developed and or supported organizations that cover 

several of these needs.  Over the last two months, I have been 

to several meetings for these organizations.  Since this is the 

start of a new year, I ask and encourage each Club to add 

support for the below listed Organization in their annual budgets: 

Lions 24B Hearing Aid Foundation, Lions 24B Mobile health Unit, Lions of 

Virginia Foundation, Lions of Virginia Hearing Foundation, Central Virginia Lions 

eyeglass Recycling, Inc., Old Dominion Eye Foundation, Virginia Voice, VA 

Association of Workers for the Blind and VA Rehab Center for the Blind. 

These are all outstanding organizations that cover work that are dear to the hearts 

of all Lions.  Please forward you contributions to these organizations as your funds 

become available.  Thank you.   

Lion Lewis Adams 

2nd Vice-District Governor  

In talking to Lions recently, I found out a lot of Lions (mostly 

new Lions) didn't know the History of Lions Club International.   

So Here is a small History.  Thanks to Lions International. 

Mission Statement 

To empower volunteers to serve their communities, meet 

humanitarian needs, encourage peace and promote international 

understanding through Lions clubs. 

Vision Statement - To be the global leader in community and humanitarian 

service. 

History  - In 1917, Melvin Jones, a 38-year-old Chicago business leader, told 

members of his local business club they should reach beyond business issues and 

address the betterment of their communities and the world. Jones' group, the 

Business Circle of Chicago, agreed. 

After contacting similar groups around the United States, an organizational 

meeting was held on June 7, 1917, in Chicago, Illinois, USA. The new group took 

the name of one of the invited groups, the "Association of Lions Clubs," and a 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/mission-and-history/melvin-jones.php
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national convention was held in Dallas, Texas, USA in October of that year. A 

constitution, by-laws, objects and a code of ethics were approved. 

Within three years, Lions became an international organization. Since then, we've 

earned high marks for both integrity and transparency. We're a well-run 

organization with a steady vision, a clear mission, and a long ï and proud ï 

history.  Here are some bullet points about the history. 

ü Beginning in 1917 - Melvin Jones asked a simple and world-changing question 

ï what if people put their talents to work improving their communities? Almost 

100 years later, Lions Clubs International is the world's largest service club 

organization, with 1.35 million members in more than 46,000 clubs and 

countless stories of Lions acting on the same simple idea: let's improve our 

communities. 

ü 1920: Going International - Just three years after our founding, Lions became 

international when we established the first club in Canada. Mexico followed in 

1927. In the 1950s and 1960s international growth accelerated, with new clubs 

in Europe, Asia and Africa.  

ü 1925: Eradicating Blindness - Helen Keller addressed the Lions Clubs 

International Convention in Cedar Point, Ohio, USA, and challenged Lions to 

become "knights of the blind in the crusade against darkness." Since then, we 

have worked tirelessly to aid the blind and visually impaired. 

ü 1945: Uniting Nations - The ideal of an international organization is 

exemplified by our enduring relationship with the United Nations. We were one 

of the first nongovernmental organizations invited to assist in the drafting of the 

United Nations Charter and have supported the work of the UN ever since. 

ü 1957: Organizing Youth Programs - In the late 1950s, we created the Leo 

Program to provide the youth of the world with an opportunity for personal 

development through volunteering. There are approximately 144,000 Leos and 

5,700 Leo clubs in more than 140 countries worldwide. 

ü 1968: Establishing Our Foundation - Lions Clubs International Foundation 

assists Lions with global and large-scale local humanitarian projects. Through 

our Foundation, Lions meet the needs of their local and global communities. 

ü 1990: Launching SightFirst - Through SightFirst, Lions are restoring sight and 

preventing blindness on a global scale. Launched in 1990, Lions have raised 

more than $346 million for this initiative. SightFirst targets the major causes of 

blindness: cataract, trachoma, river blindness, childhood blindness, diabetic 

retinopathy and glaucoma. 

ü Today: Extending Our Reach - Lions Clubs International extends our mission 

of service every day ï in local communities, in all corners of the globe. The 

needs are great and our services broad, including sight, health, youth, elderly, 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/mission-and-history/helen-keller.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/how-we-serve/health/sight/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/how-we-serve/youth/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/leos/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/leos/index.php
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the environment and disaster relief. Our international network has grown to 

include over 200 countries and geographic areas. 

INCLUDED IN THIS NEWSLETTER  

1. 24-B Membership Statistics 

2. Goochland County Lions Club BBQ Flyer 

3. Kenbridge-Victoria White Cane Walk-a-thon 

4. 24-B Quick Reference 

5. Region 1 Zone 1 Meetings 

6. District Governors Schedule 

7. 24-B Fall Conference Information 

8. 24-B Fall Conference Registration Form 

9. Remote Area Medical Photos 

Work Days for the Eyeglass Recycling Center 
IPDG Lion Heather Jones-Lancto 

The next work day for the Central Virginia Eyeglass Recycling Center will be 

August 12th from 10am to 3pm.  If you are interested in participating please 

come to 212 High Street, Farmville VA 23091. We are asking that you let your 

fellow club members who do not receive the Beacon know about this monthly 

service project. If your clubs are holding donated eyeglasses please bring them 

with you to be processed, we are requiring clubs that bring glasses to process 

stay and commit to at least 2 hours of work at the center. 

Please note that the center has decreased work days from two Saturdays a 

month to one.  Hopefully this is a temporary change but due to the number of 

volunteers the board felt it might be best to pool the volunteers into one work 

day. 

Since we have cut back to one work day in Farmville we will be asking each 

Zone/Region/Club to schedule a work day to process already sorted and washed 

glasses in an effort to score the unscored glasses.  In June Region 4 Zone 1, 

Powhatan/Brandermill Midlothian Woodlake/Richmond James River held a 

joint workday and they were able to score 957 eyeglasses, all of which have 

already been donated out for a mission trip to Honduras.  In August, the 

Richmond West Breakfast Lions Club is organizing a workday for their club 

and a couple of other clubs on August 29th. We are hoping to bring the center 

closer to the clubs and get more Lions involved and educated on the process. 

The next board meeting for the center will be on September 9th at 10am. 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/who-we-are/lions-clubs-locations.php
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If you have any questions, please email me at heameljon@yahoo.com.  Also, 

please remember to include the Virginia Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center of 

Central Virginia when making your club's budget next year.  The center will 

need all the support it can get; one day we hope to move into our own building 

and eventually open branch locations in Richmond and Lynchburg. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VIRGINIA ASSOCIATION of WORKERS for the BLIND  

Hello Fellow Lions, 

As President of the Virginia Association of Workers for the Blind I would like to 

invite you to Lions Appreciation Day Saturday September 2, 2017. 

In order to thank those individual Lions and Lions Clubs who have donated to the 

Burkeville Lodge we would like to have you join us.  We are having a silent 

auction from 10:00 AM until noon and there will be a free lunch afterwards. 

You can bring your bathing suits and swim in the afternoon, have a tour of our 

facility and just enjoy the fellowship. 

The lodge will be full for the weekend but if you care to spend a night there is a 

hotel in Burkeville. 

If your Labor Day weekend isnôt full of plans, come and be with us so we can 

personally show our appreciation for all that you do for the Lodge. 
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Please RSVP to Lion Jackie Crowe by Friday August 26, 2017 by e-mail, Phone or 

text.  Her e-mail address is: jackiecrowe123@yahoo.com Her Home Phone is: 757-

722-6960.  Her Cell Phone is: 757-218-6460. 

Sincerely, 

Lion John Pleasants    

FACEBOOK MEDIA UPDATE FROM 24 -B 

To all  Lions: This is just an update on the other page.  We boosted 

the page for 7 days and got 200+ followers and likes from that 

boost.  I was asked about membership two times, eyeglass and 

hearing aid recycling once, and eyeglass assistance once.  I feel 

since we were only covering the area that encompasses our district 

that we did pretty good with 200.  This week we are "boosting" the 

post with the 4 events that I am aware of listed.  Since the boost yesterday evening 

that post has already had a number of likes and has been shared three times.  I 

really hope that one of the clubs listed in the post finds out that someone heard 

about the event from FB - it would be wonderful to be able to help in whatever 

way we can. 

Here is what the page contained previously: 

I am writing the draft for the Central Virginia Page that will be boosted/advertised 

and sent out.  I currently have to list in the post the Amherst Count Lions Club 

Golf Tournament, the Powhatan Lions Club Labor Day Parade, and the Goochland 

County Lions Club BBQ.  The post will include a synopsis of who we are and what 

we do, information about becoming a Lion and how to do so, how to contact their 

local Lions Clubs.  If you have an event/fundraiser/service projects coming up in 

the next 2-3 months please let me know and include a flyer if you have one. I hope 

to post this by tomorrow afternoon.   His will be the first of a series of boosts.  

Thanks! 

SUNSHINE REPORT 

Two lions from the Glen Allen-Short Pump Lions Club are doing fine and 

are on the mends.  They are Lion Jackie Fetterhoff and Lion Kathy 
Sutton. 

If you have anyone in your clubs that are not feeling up to par or are in the 
Hospital, please let the editor know about it so it can be posted in the Beacon. 

 

mailto:jackiecrowe123@yahoo.com
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 INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENTS MESSAGE  

Dear Lions, 

Welcome to a new year --- and a new century!  This is a new era of 

Lionism, one where you are not merely a passenger, but a driver on 

the road to a stronger, more strategic and effective association. 

Together we can change the world.  I know this, because I have seen the impact 

Lions have in communities around the world.  But we can do more.  Your 

leadership will be essential to ensuring we become a modern association that is 

ready to take on the emerging needs of our changing world. 

Great leaders inspire through humility, integrity, and strength.  To do this, we must 

harness the ñPower of We, the Power of Action, and the Power of Serviceò to 

position our clubs, districts, and association to achieve our LCI forward goals. 

With you beside me, I know we can grow membership and ñexpand our service 

impact to 170 million people this year----a huge step toward our LCI Forward goal 

of serving 200 million per year by 2020. 

Thank you for accompanying me on this journey.  I know that together we can 

truly change the world. 

Sincerely 

Lion Dr. Naresh Aggarwal 

Your International President 

LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION INFORMATION  

I am asking you to take just ten minutes to participate in the very 

important planning process which will help guide Lions Clubs 

International (LCI) and Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF) efforts for our next century of service. 

For one hundred years, LCI has aided millions of people throughout the world. As 

LCI enters its next century of service and LCIF prepares to celebrate its 

50thanniversary in 2018, we challenge ourselves to dream bigger than ever before.  

We seek to triple our humanitarian impact by serving 200 million people annually.  

As in all of our large-scale global efforts, such as SightFirst, our foundation will be 

there to ensure the support of these service initiatives. 

To meet the growing challenges facing our world, we have created a service model 

for the 21st century with five service platforms: diabetes, environment, hunger 
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relief, pediatric cancer, and vision.  These are large and ambitious areas for service, 

but we have the history and track record of success to help guide us. 

As a first step, we are conducting a feasibility study to determine the level of 

interest and passion for each of the service areas, as well as to determine our 

capacity to raise US$300 million or more through a global campaign for these 

initiatives. In addition to the anticipated support of our Lions, we will also be 

seeking support and partnerships with non-Lion individuals, corporations, 

foundations, and governments. 

You are receiving this email because your opinion is highly valuable to us and to the 

success of the proposed campaign.   After reviewing the background statement, 

you are invited to participate in a 21-question online survey, which will be an 

opportunity to share your reactions to our plans.  To take part in the survey, please 

copy the address and enter it on your browser. 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ynkepcrcQcoA1oYRkk4viA~~&pe=5c8Y

0QACUm9AVPUQx__bDMVUAUaCOTHvGBA_cDf3_sPLGldvBQrr_eYB8nQ

O6ADFNxU7jjWXzt3D1GDX9fYIOA~~ 

Thank you in advance for your consideration and participation.  Please know that 

your input is vital in shaping our exciting future.  Please respond to the survey 

within one week of receiving this email. 

Sincerely, 

Chancellor Bob Corlew 

Chairman, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

LEADERSHIP ZONE CHAIR INFORMATION  

Global Leadership Chair 

PDG Lion Jay Overbey 

500 Watch Hill Road 

Midlothian, Virginia 23114 

Phone: 804-379-0689 

Email jroiii@aol.com 

Region I Chair ï 2nd VDG Lion Lew Adams 

Region I Zone I Chair 

Lion Helen Mueller 

1003 Misty Mountain Road, #606 

Lynchburg, Virginia 24502 

Home: 434-239-5569 

Email: r1z1chair@gmail.com 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ynkepcrcQcoA1oYRkk4viA~~&pe=R8n0LgaTbAG25UBk-DQMsBNNFjsppfUeuRG2upo6c5THKT9Qfj-7jLFpKd_CvRr5I1s-sRDECRchW7K9nCX_Pw~~
mailto:jroiii@aol.com
mailto:r1z1chair@gmail.com
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Region I Zone II Chair 

2nd VDG Lion Lew Adams 

500 Brooke Drive 

Danville, Virginia 24540-2303 

Cell: 434-548-4111 

Email: sunfun47@hotmail.com 

Region II Zone I Chair ï 1st VDG Lion Calvin Easter 

Region II Zone I Chair ï Pending 

Region III 3.1 Chair ï 1st VDG Lion Calvin Easter 

Region III Zone I Chair 

Lion Darrell Person (Lion Helen) 

179 Lakewood Road 

Farmville, Virginia 23901 

Home: 434-392-3060 

Email: darrellperson1492@gmail.com 

Region III 3.2 Chair - 2nd VDG Lion Lew Adams 

Region III Zone II Chair 

Lion Nat Hutcheson (Lion Pat) 

78463 Highway 49 

Skipwith, Virginia 23968 

Home: 434-774-8411 

Email: nathutcheson@yahoo.com 

Region IV Chair ï 2nd VDG Lion Calvin Easter 

Region IV Zone I Chair 

Lion Allen Minter  

1605 Lake Randolph Drive 

Powhatan, Virginia 23139 

Home: 804-598-7952 

Email: aminter1605@gmail.com 

Region IV Zone II Chair 

Lion Georgia Vicky Love 

632 Fairle Road 

Colonial Heights, Virginia 23834 

Email: ploonvde@gmail.com 

 

 

 

mailto:darrellperson1492@gmail.com
mailto:nathutcheson@yahoo.com
mailto:aminter1605@gmail.com
mailto:ploonvde@gmail.com
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Global Training Dates 

August 5, 2017    Cabinet Meeting, Farmville 

September 29 ï October 1, 2017 24-B Fall Conference, South Boston 

February 10, 2018    Mid-Winter Social 

March 2018     Regional Lions Leadership Inst.  

April 2018     24-B Officers Training 

May 17 ï 20, 2018    State Convention ï Glen Allen 

June 29 ï July 3, 2018   International Convention ï Las Vegas 
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NEW MEMBERS FOR JULY  2017 
 

 

 

 

 

Varina       

Lion Mahlon G. Funk, Jr.     

Sponsor ï Lion Weldon Carlton    

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

Amelia ï 22 Members.  July ï Donated $1,000.00 to the Burkeville Lodge to help 

persons with vision issues.   

Amherst County ï 20 Members.  July ï Vision Screening at the Health Fair held 

at Nelson County High School Screened 16 with 3 referrals. 

Lion Ann White gave information from the International Convention.  Two 

members attended the International Convention in Chicago. 

The club provided four eye exams a four pair of eyeglasses.  The club collected 

used eye glasses from our collection locations. 

The club donated $250.00 to National Lyme Disease.  The club also donated to 

Local Dixie Youth Trip to the World Series.  The club donated a hole sponsorship 

to the Appomattox Lions Club Golf Tournament. 

Appomattox ï 28 Members.  July ï 14 teams participated in our annual golf 

tournament, after expenses our club cleared $2,000.00.   Club members asked 

businesses and individuals to sponsor holes.  The club provided lunch. 

Brandermill -Midlothian -Woodlake ï 29 Members.  July - Participated in the 

annual Brandermill Gala July 4th Parade, with decorated cars and BMW Club's 

renowned BIG truck.  The entire community turned out for this annual event, 

complete with Brandermill residents and their children, grandchildren, and others 

from other surrounding communities as well.  The eldest BMW member, Lion 

Jerry Brilliant, was the Lion of the Day and rode in a classic 1956 Chevrolet as 

"Most Mature Lion of BMW Lions Club!"  Candy was also shared with 

community children along the parade route by young volunteers walking the route 

alongside the BIG truck.  

Brookville-Timberlake ï 32 Members.  July ï The club authorized one pair of 

eyeglasses during July.   Reported July member activities included platelet 

donations and discharging patients at Virginia Baptist Hospital. 
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The club donated $250.00 to LCIF.  LOVF raffle tickets took in $90.00.  The club 

authorized two eye exams and two pair of eyeglasses at a cost of $546.00. 

14 members attended the July 6th club meeting.  New member, Lion Carolyn 

McCartney, was inducted by PDG Ray Mueller; sponsored by Lion Helen Mueller. 

July Board motions and addressed items were shared by President, Lion John 

Thilking. 

All were encouraged to attend the LOVF annual meeting on July 29th, 1st Cabinet 

Meeting on August 5th, and the club's July Eyeglass Recycling on August 12th. 

The board authorized $2,570.00 for 2016-2017 donations to the following:  

¶ $120.00  Bland Memorial  

¶ $200.00  Campbell County Public Library  

¶ $200.00  Gleaning for the World   

¶ $400.00  Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc.  

¶ $400.00  Guiding Eyes for the Blind, Inc.  

¶ $200.00  Jubilee Family Development Center  

¶ $400.00  Leader Dogs for the Blind  

¶ $300.00  Lions 24B Hearing Aid Foundation   

¶ $100.00  Four $25 gift cards for Lions Night at the Ballpark prizes  

¶ $350.00  Lions of Virginia Foundation  

¶ $200.00  Lynchburg Daily Bread  

¶ $200.00  Salvation Army of Lynchburg  

¶ $200.00  Virginia Lions District 24B Mobile Health Unit  

¶ $100.00  Virginia Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center  

¶ $200.00  Virginia Voice  

July environmental services reported included recycling, collecting and cleaning 

new and used toys for community distribution, and collecting canned tabs for 

Roanoke's Ronald McDonald House.  

The July board meeting was held on July 13th with 10 board members and one 

club member present.  Motions included: Approval of the June board meeting 

minutes and Treasurer's reports.  Approval of the Membership Committee 

recommendation to approve Member-at-Large status for Lions Kathy Baer, Tom 

Davis, Bob Morrison, H. Wade Parker, and Terry Wood for another six months.  

To accept the 2017-2018 budget as presented.  Additional items addressed 

included member unpaid dues, 501(C)(3) filing, 2017-2018 committees, 

purchasing a Lensometer, and the revision and printing of club brochure.  



14 
 

11 members attended the second July club meeting. July Board motions and 

addressed items were shared by President, Lion John Thilking.  All were 

encouraged to attend the LOVF annual meeting on July 29th, 1st Cabinet Meeting 

on August 5th, and the club's July Eyeglass Recycling on August 12th.  

Buckingham County ï 23 Members.  July ï The club provided four pair of 

eyeglasses to four Buckingham County residents.  

The club collected five hearing aids.   The club purchased and installed a mailbox 

for the Buckingham County Public Library.   Two members volunteered as host 

and hostess at the historic village and living museum.  

Club members collected items for the county's recycling program.   The club 

members donated non-perishable food items to the community food bank.   

Chase City ï 16 Members.  July - Local Lions collected for two days, the Chase 

City Club's Summertime White Cane.  We raised $502.  

Chatham ï 13 Members.  July ï The club approved as much as $200.00 for 

purchase of glasses by an individual. 

Clarksville  - 17 Members.  July ï The club Make White Cane Collections, report 

number of Lions working, number of hours spent, and amount of revenue 

collected.  

Assisted with Red Cross Blood Drive. Provided snacks. Assisted with sign in. 

Sold raffle tickets and Virginia Diner Peanuts at Clarksville Lakefest   

Colonial Heights ï 27 Members.  July ï  The club provided 3 pair of eyeglasses 

and 3 eye exams at a cost of $170.00.   The club collected 120 pair of used 

eyeglasses. 

The club held their installation of officers on June 22, 2017, with the Installation 

officer being PDG Lion Joey McCaffrey.  On July 13, the club had a guest speaker 

from the Jen Care Senior Medical staff. 

Dinwiddie ï 12 Members.  July ï 1 Lion participated in the Wellness Fair 

sponsored by a Richmond Chapter of Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc. at 1st Baptist 

Church- Centralia, in Chesterfield County, VA. Members of the Central Virginia 

Chapter, National Black Nurses Association, Inc., participated also with health 

information on Heart attacks, Hypertension and Strokes.  

One member participated in planting bushes and plants donated by Lowe's in 

collaboration with the local Rotary Club at Walnut Hill Elementary School, 

Petersburg, VA.  
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Gretna - 17 Members ï July - The Gretna Lions Club will be participating in the 

Gretna Old Timers Jubilee on Oct. 21st.  We will have Bar-B-Q for sale by the 

sandwich or in a take home container.  We will have brooms available and also 

collect for White Cane. We are presently selling raffle tickets for a week in 

Williamsburg at the Williamsburg Plantation and we will draw the winner that 

day.   Activities usually start around 11 AM on Main Street in Gretna as the town 

closes down Main Street for the activities.   

Kenbridge-Victoria  ï 18 Members.  July - Lions removed trash from a 2-mile 

stretch of highway as a part of the Virginia Adopt-A-Highway program.  This is a 

continuing activity. 

Lion picks up salvage food from a local grocery store and delivers it to the local 

Salvation Army food pantry two days per week.  The food is distributed to people 

in need of food.  This is a continuing activity.   

Lawrenceville ï 31 Members.  July - Lawrenceville Lions Club celebrated their 

90th Charter Night Anniversary at Elm Acres with nearly 90 members and guests 

attending.  

Mechanicsville ï 21 Members.  July ï The club collected used eyeglasses. 

Petersburg - 19 Members.  July ï The club participated in a road clean-up. 

Powhatan County ï 56 Members.  July ï The Powhatan Lions Club presented 

Lion Ellen Prendergast as Lion of the Year for 2016 ï 2017. 

The Club recognized Lion Ralph Larry Lyons with the club's 3rd Melvin Jones 

Fellowship at Charter night.  The club also gave a LOVF Humanitarian recognition 

award to Lion Ron Marchand. 

The club collected 154 pair of glasses this month   The club also worked scoring 

glasses at Brandermill church and Farmville   

Richmond James River ï 33 Members.   July ï The club took in two transfer 

members.  The club held bingo with the vets at the local veteranôs hospital.  This 

effort requires a total of 30+ work hours weekly. 

The club cleaned, sorted, and scored donated eyeglasses.  The club collected 503 

pair of used eyeglasses.  The club provided three pair of eyeglasses and three eye 

exams at a cost of $340.00. 

The club donated to the following organizations: 

¶ $1,500.00  VRBC Volunteer Council 

¶ $2,000.00  Virginia Voice 

Pending Grants 



16 
 

¶ $2,000.00  24B Lions hearing Aid Foundation 

¶ $1,000.00  Braille Circulating Library 

¶ $400.00  Bingo Books (Vets Bingo) 

¶ $600.00  Bright Beginnings 

¶ $560.00  Member Designate 

Richmond West Breakfast ï 56 Member ï July ï The program on July 10, 2017 

was presented by Mr. Kevin Parks, President and Senior Housing Advisor from A 

Helping Hand Senior Care Services, LLC.  His program was on researching and 

placing senior citizens in the correct housing.  The program on July 24, 2017 was 

presented by Ms. Amy Swartz, Senior Community Manager from the American 

Cancer Society 

The Wheelchair Ramp Construction is an on-going activity.  Three Lions worked 

144 hours on this project during July 2017.  On this project, we partner with 

Project Homes to build wheelchair ramps for the handicap needy.  Project Homes 

furnish the material and place.  The Lions furnish the man power.  The Club 

purchased two books from the required reading list of Westover Hill Elementary 

School Library, had them signed by our guest speakers and donated them to the 

Westover Hill Elementary School Library.  (380 students) Cost was $60 In July. 

Plans and work to complete our annual backpack project for the Westover Hills 

Elementary School, 4th grader, are in full swing.   We will meet on August 5th to 

fill t he back packs.  The backpacks will be delivered to the school the following 

week.  Plans are under way to have an eyeglass recycling workday on August 26, 

2017. 

The club provided three eye exams at a cost of $105.00.  The club also collected 

320 pair of used eyeglasses. 

Rustburg ï 19 Members.  July - Donated 2 pair of glasses. 

Varina  ï 33 Members ï July ï The club brought in one new member. 

Dr. Neff requested Glasses etc. from the Varina Lion Club. Varina Lions Club 

Sight Chair went to the Farmville Eyeglass Recycling Satellite Center and 

collected 1,280 pairs of Prescription Lenses for Dr. Neff.  The club collected 485 

eyeglass cases and 400 Non-Prescription Sunglasses and gave them to Dr. Neff for 

his mission.  

Donated $200.00 to the National Foundation for the Blind. 

Eyeglasses Collected for Roanoke Recycling Center 1,445 Eyeglasses Collected 

for Farmville Center 1,635 Total collected 2016-2017 3,080. 
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Eye Glass Exams 7 and Glasses 18.  Not billed for all request in 2016-2017 will 

have to adjust in 2017 for final count.  

The Club donated $1,000.00 to the District 24-B Mobile Health Van that will serve 

as advertisement for the Lions Clubs and for the use of being able to do free Eye 

screenings and free Hearing test to individuals in need. We might be able to do 

other testing as well. It is being finished now so it can be on the Road this year.  

Varina Lions Club donated $500.00 to Blindskills, Inc.  Blindskills, Inc. is an 

organization that provides information on resources, support groups, a toll-free 

number for support, several publications, including the Dialog Magazine.  The 

Dialog Magazine is published in several formats, braille, large print and audio 

digital format.  It is a quarterly magazine that assist the visually impaired, blind 

and deaf-blind folks with articles on careers, recreation and other items of interest. 

It helps folks to find just how successful they can be in their lives and how they 

can help themselves as well as others in their lives.  Bottom line they help folks in 

many different ways when they do not know where to go or what to do when they 

become visually impaired.  
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LAWRENCEVILLE CELEBRATES 90 th YEAR 

Music was provided by Michael Redman on Sax, Dinner by Brianôs Catering.  

Following dinner, President Rodney Elmore introduced 11 Past presidents who had 

altogether served more than 20 years as a club president.  The President gave a 

history of the club's service.  Lion President Steve Cates from Petersburg Lions 

who sponsored them in March 1927 spoke on LCI and their 90 years of service.  

DG Ann Ragland congratulated the club bringing greetings from PIP Bob Corlew 

and LCI President Naresh Aggarwal charging them to carry the torch of Lionism as 

enter a new century of service when presenting them with their 90th Banner Patch.  

The club received resolutions from the Commonwealth, Brunswick County, and 

the City for their service.  The local paper assisted in digitizing old clippings and 

pictures in a slide show.  An amazing evening celebrating their contributions to the 

community. 
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23 OUT OF 40 CLUBS REPORTING IN JULY  
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REGION I ZONE I MEETING 

 
 

REGION I ZONE I MEETING SCHEDULE 
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DISTRICT GOVERNORS VISITATION SCHEDULE 

 


